Email Message

Liberty Christian Academy

To: LCA Families

From: LaVonne McIlrath

CC:

Date: March 31, 2020

^{Re:} Updates to our School Calendar

Comments: Dear LCA Families,

As of yesterday Governor DeWine ordered all Ohio schools to remain closed until May 1 due to the COVID-19 pandemic. He added that "Schools should continue to do what they're doing now -- providing the best remote learning that they can..." I want to reassure you that we intend to do just that. Liberty Christian Academy is not a building, but rather it is a quality Christian education provided to your children. That educational program may appear different right now, but nevertheless we are still providing what you have come to love and appreciate about LCA. Our focus is on learning, and our program remains strong.

Our teachers have worked diligently to adapt to this "new normal" and ensure that your child earns the necessary credits and gets the education they need to proceed to the next grade level. We've tried to provide a sense of normalcy and routine in the midst of these uncertain times. Our teachers have worked hard to be remotely present, while being physically absent. I'm amazed at how they are not only providing the academic work, but also the Christian perspective and biblical worldview that makes our program distinctively Christian. I trust that you value and appreciate the fact that you can rest assured your child will be academically prepared for next year even though we are in a very different learning environment. On a good note - spring break is coming! Our plan is to provide remote learning lessons for Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday of next week. Our spring break will officially begin on Thursday, April 9, and we will resume our remote classes on Monday, April 20. This follows the spring break dates that were originally planned for this school year. I encourage you to do some special activities TOGETHER as a family. Use your ingenuity and create some memorable experiences

with your children during Spring Break of 2020.

And finally, please continue to uphold each other in prayer. Our faculty and staff are faithfully praying for you, and we miss being with you! Please pray for each of us. "In the morning, O Lord, You hear my voice; in the morning I lay my requests before You and wait in expectation." Psalm 5:3 (NIV) We are family, and we are so thankful that we can stand together during these challenging times.

Our God reigns, and I am trusting in Him!

Mrs. McIlrath, Head of School